
 

 

 
 
 
February 23, 2024     
 Monroe Eng #22-001 
          File:  Brevard County 
 
Ms. Darcie Mcgee, Assistant Director 
Brevard County Natural Resources Management 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Viera, Fl 32940 
 
RE:   Marker 99 Parking Lot / Request for Public Interest Determination (PID) 

Brevard County #22AD00016 
Address:  4263 N. Highway 1, Melbourne, Florida 32935  
Tax Parcel ID# 26-37-32-52-*-21 

 
 
Dear Ms. McGee: 
 
With this letter, we would respectfully like to request a Public Interest Determination (PID) for the subject 
project.  The site provides environmental, social and economic benefits to the local community.  The 
owners are seeking a partial exception to Brevard County Code section 62-3666(3) due to increased 
imperviousness within the 50’ surface water protection buffer and section 62-3668(3)(b) where impervious 
areas are not allowed to exceed 30% of the required buffer area.   
 
The current owners purchased this property on May 14, 2020.  This property is located on the Indian River 
and historically recognized as the Captain Katana’s Restaurant.   The site was originally constructed about 
1978 per the Brevard County Property Appraisers website.  Within the 50’ surface water protection buffer, 
the existing imperviousness exceeds 30% by inspection.  Within, the owners have constructed a +/-330 sf 
tike hut over an existing deck and added approximately +/-122 sf of new deck.  These improvements 
require stormwater retention within the surface water protection buffer that cannot be provided due to 
existing developed conditions and an existing coquina rock shore line.  Thus, a PID Determination is being 
requested. 
 
The existing site provides the following environmental, social and economic public benefits: 
 
Environmental Benefit: 

 Sewer:  (septic to municipal sewer) 
o Since 1978, the original site has been on septic tanks & drain fields (+/-42 years).   
o The Save Our Indian River Lagoon (SOIRL) program is working to reduce septic pollution 

affecting the lagoon.  This has become a high priority with Brevard County. 
o In 2020, the new owners abandon the existing septic system and installed a new lift station 

& force main.  This connected the existing restaurant to municipal sewer.   
o >>  This was a win for water quality in the Indian River Lagoon. 




